
 

Off-Highway Fuel Rebate 

Issue  

Some businesses whose operations use licensed vehicles off public roads pay fuel taxes intended for the 
maintenance of infrastructure they don’t use. A rebate for these inappropriate taxes would support the 
growth of industries such as oil and gas, mining, and logging.    

Background 

In 2011, Alberta eliminated rebates for fuel purchased for off-road purposes in licensed vehicles. This 
rebate provided relief for businesses who drove their vehicles predominantly off public roads during 
exploration or on private roads. Extraction industries, particularly mining and logging were particularly 
impacted by the change. In addition, businesses operating in non-urban and northern areas of the 
province are disproportionately affected, given that non-maintained roads vastly outnumber maintained 
roads and highways in those regions.  

By allowing businesses to claim back a portion of the taxes paid at the pump, the Alberta government 
had demonstrated a long-term commitment to ensuring fairness, by rebating the portion of taxes 
collected on fuel that is not expended on the roads these taxes are meant to maintain. When the 
province announced its elimination of former rebate programs, it cited abuses by subscribers who drove 
their licensed vehicles on publicly maintained roads and highways. While most licensed vehicles are 
operated in part on public roads, an effective rebate could account for this by requiring applicants to 
account for the extent of their off-road use in applications. This proportion would ensure that 
appropriate and fair taxation is extracted from all users. Similar accounting and rebating methods are 
already implemented for many businesses regarding the use of vehicles used for both personal and 
business purposes. 

Four other jurisdictions in Canada – British Columbia, New Brunswick, Nova Scotia and Yukon – currently 
offer rebate programs for licensed vehicles used in off-highway industry operations. With businesses 
located in other Canadian jurisdictions eligible to claim rebates on clear diesel and gasoline, Alberta 
businesses are at a significant disadvantage. 

If Alberta is to maintain and strengthen its position as a global energy leader, it must restore the 
competitiveness of and fairness for its businesses by developing a rebate that directly impacts their 
operations. 

The Alberta Chambers of Commerce recommends the Government of Alberta: 

1. Implement a rebate on fuel taxes for licensed vehicles to the extent they are used for business 
purposes off publicly maintained roads. 

 


